ADAIR COUNTY COMMISSION MINUTES MONDAY, AUGUST 19, 2013 7TH DAY JULY ADJOURNED

The Adair County Commission convened at 8:30 a.m. on August 19, 2013 in the Courthouse at Kirksville. All Commissioners were present.

The Commission met with Rhonda Noe, Adair County Public Administrator, in her office at the Annex Building located at 300 N. Franklin in Kirksville. Mrs. Noe asked the Commission to consider constructing a wall in front of the Public Administrator's office door located off of a waiting room area. This would provide privacy when conducting business with the wards of the County plus provide additional security. Mrs. Noe stated she would get a bid for the cost of the wall and would budget construction for 2014.

The Commission agreed to Mrs. Noe's request and may construct the wall in 2013 using Building and Grounds Funds.

The Commission met with Shannon Howe, Jackie Albright, and Aaron Lukefahr of Benton & Associates, engineering firm for the County. Mr. Howe wanted to review the Compliance Assessment Review to prepare for tomorrow's meeting with the Missouri Department of Transportation (MoDOT) and the Federal Highway Commission to inspect the progress of the bridge on Campbell Cemetery Trail. Mr. Howe felt they were pretty well prepared, but wanted the Commission to see the type of paperwork they would be working with during tomorrow's meeting.

Mr. Howe then stated that the contractor, Bleigh Construction, had reached their completion date of the bridge which was on or before August 19, 2013. If an extension was requested, the contractor would submit the extension to Benton & Associate. They would then notify the County and MoDOT.

The Commission spent the rest of the day attending to County business.

The Adair County Commission adjourned at 4:00 p.m. on August 19, 2013.

ATTEST:

County Clerk

Presiding Commissioner

Page 133